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Adoption of New Rule 69.5 - Natural Gas-Fired Water Heaters and 
New Rule 69.6 - Natural Gas-Fired, Fan-Type Central Furnaces 
(District: All) 

The California Air Resources Board designated San Diego County as a Serious nonattainment 
area regarding the state ozone standard. State law requires air districts in nonattainment areas 
to prepare plans identifying emission control measures to attain state clean air standards as 
early as possible (Health and Safety Code Section 40910 et seq., enacted in 1988). Districts 
unable to reduce nonattainment pollutants by 5 percent annually must include an expeditious 
schedule for adopting all feasible control measures. Accordingly, the San Diego Regional Air 
Quality Strategy (RAQS) was adopted by the Board on June 30, 1992 (APCB #1), and updated 
December 12, 1995 (APCB #3). The RAQS commits to the expeditious adoption of all 
feasible control measures since 5 percent annual reductions are not achievable in San Diego. 
Proposed new Rules 69.5 and 69.6 implement feasible control measures identified in the 
RAQS. 

Effective January 1, 1999, proposed new Rules 69.5 and 69.6 will prohibit the distribution, 
sale or installation of new natural gas-fired residential-type water heaters and central furnaces 
unless the oxides of nitrogen emissions meet prescribed limits. Oxides of nitrogen are a 
precursor to ozone (the primary component of smog). The rules apply only to the sale or 
installation of new residential-type water heaters and furnaces; existing units are not affected. 
Assuming a 10-year life span for such equipment, the annual emission reductions by 2009 will 
be 426 tons per year (Rules 69.5, 318 tons per year; Rule 69.6, 108 tons per year). 

The rule provisions are the same as those in several other California air districts, including the 
South Coast, Bay Area, and Ventura, among others. The control technology is well estab­
lished. Manufacturers indicate units being shipped to California, including San Diego County, 
meet the proposed requirements. Further, manufacturers indicate no price difference between 
conventional and emission-controlled units. The Gas Appliance Manufacturers Association 
confirmed this fact and has indicated support for adopting the proposed rules. 

Recommendation 

AIR POLLUTION CONTROL OFFICER: 

Adopt the resolution adding new proposed Rules 69.5 and 69.6 to the District Rules and 
Regulations and make appropriate findings: 
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